ROS EILP Subgroup Report

February 15, 2007
The ROS EILP Subgroup met on February 7, 2007.  PRR 701 and 705 were discussed.
PRR 701:

PRR 701 was presented and discussed.  The initial proposal involved the bidding in of the extra capacity and raising the HSL to reflect such extra capacity.  Concern was raised about the ability for SPD to deploy the Up Balancing bids if the bids are priced below the previously submitted undeployed Ancillary Services bids.

An alternative solution was proposed that addressed such concern.  The alternate solution allows the extra capacity to continue to be bid into the Up Balancing service, but the HSL is adjusted down to a level equal to the HOL rating of the online Resource minus the amount of extra capacity bid into the Up Balancing minus the Ancillary Services obligation.  This HSL setting allows the Ancillary Services to continue to be performed, but does not deploy the extra capacity bid into the Up Balancing market.

Upon entering the Emergency Notice period or EECP 1, the QSE having bid extra capacity during the Advisory period will adjust the HSL to equal the HOL rating of the online Resource minus the Ancillary Services obligation.  This setting allows the Ancillary Services to be performed and also allows deployment of the extra capacity based on its bid price.

The group affirmatively agreed that there were no reliability issues with implementing PRR 701.

PRR 705

PRR 705 was presented and discussed.  There were only a few reliability issues voiced.  

· Locational concentration of load

· Inability to test more that once per year

· Effect on 4CP

· Large single block deployment effect on frequency (size limit)
· Participation by Steam Host Load and impact on generation output
· Disqualification for historical non-compliance

· Penalty for non-compliance

· Execution of contracts contingent on acquiring minimum level of participation

